
MAYOR HANDS OVER NEW HOUSE  

Sunday, 24 November 2019 - Mayor Maripe Mangena today, handed over a newly built house to 

the Malungana family of Lusaka Village. Mario Malungana, his wife, six children and three 

grand children lived in shacks.  

The Malunganis now have a two bedroom house with kitchen and lounge courtesy of the 

Evangelical Presbyterian Church Nkowankowa Parish. 

Mayor Maripe Mangena who was flanked by the Pastor Mandela of Evangelical Presbyterian 

and the ward Councillor for ward 18 Norman Mukansi thanked the Church for their contribution 

to development.  

Speaking to GTM Bulletin, Ali Malungana (18), the fourthborn in the family said "the family 

had three shacks which leaked whenever it rained. He said when it rained they had to spend the 

night on their feet because they slept on the floor. 

The Malunganis don't only have a new house, their house is furnished with new couches, a TV, a 

stove, fridge, kitchen unit and two double beds. 

SASSA also donated food parcels to the family. 

 


